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Sheriff’'s Office recommending the Board authorize the Chair to sign month-to-month Lease
Agreement 7369 with the City of South Lake Tahoe Airport for the lease of Hangar space used by the
Search and Rescue division, in the amount of $1,028.16 per month retroactive to January 1, 2023.

FUNDING: General Fund.

DISCUSSION / BACKGROUND

El Dorado County Sheriff's Search and Rescue division has been leasing hangar space at the South
Lake Tahoe Airport since July 2017 for the storage of search and rescue equipment. This lease
allows for the safe and secure storage of equipment critical to Search and Rescue which had been
previously stored outdoors thereby subjecting the equipment to weather degradation and potential
theft. This site also allows for 24 hour, 365 day access as the airport maintains snow removal in the
winter and access to the hangars are keycard protected, adding another layer of security to mission
critical equipment.

In October 2022, the City of South Lake Tahoe approved the new rates and El Dorado Sheriff's Office
staff were informed by the City of South Lake Tahoe on December 20, 2022, that, because of a new
airport study, the monthly rent would be increasing from $514 per month to $1,028.16 per month
effective January 1, 2023. However, this did not allow sufficient time for processing the Lease and
ensuring all appropriate departments were contacted for review. We are, therefore, bringing this
before your Board for approval due to the retroactive nature of the item.

ALTERNATIVES
N/A.

PRIOR BOARD ACTION
The original Agreement #3050 effective July 1, 2017 was signed by the Purchasing Agent without
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Board approval. Subsequently on August 13, 2019, the existing agreement was taken to the Board
for ratification.

OTHER DEPARTMENT / AGENCY INVOLVEMENT
County Counsel reviewed and approved the Lease Agreement.

CAO RECOMMENDATION / COMMENTS
Approve as recommended.

FINANCIAL IMPACT
Funding for this agreement is provided in the Sheriff’'s operating budget. The increase can be
absorbed through savings in other line items.

CLERK OF THE BOARD FOLLOW UP ACTIONS
Please return signed Lease to the Sheriff's Office for distribution.

STRATEGIC PLAN COMPONENT
Public Safety

CONTACT
Undersheriff Bryan Golmitz.

County of El Dorado Page 2 of 2 Printed on 5/14/2024

powered by Legistar™


http://www.legistar.com/

